Notes of Camden Sustainability Partnership Board
Meeting – 12th January 2011
3.00 – 5.00 pm
Attendees:
Councillor Angela Mason, Deputy Leader (CM)


Sam Monck, Assistant Director, Camden Council (SM)
Oliver Myers, Head of Sustainability, Camden Council (OM)

Harold Garner, Camden Council (HG)
Celeste Guisti, Camden Council (CG)



Quentin Sandifer, NHS Camden and London Borough of Camden (QS)
Luca Salice, Schools’ Forum (LS)




Gareth Jones, Origin Housing (GJ)
John Calderon, Origin Housing (JC)




Richard Simpson, Conservation Area Advisory Committees (RS)
Roger Madelin, Argent Group (RM




David Kennington, EST (DK)
Andrew Grainger, UCL (AG)




Alexis Rowell, Camden Climate Action Network (AR)
Deb Lincoln, Inmidtown (DL)




Shelagh O’Connor, New Horizon Youth Centre and CCEN  (SO)
Apologies: 
Martin Hurrell, Bedford Estates 




Daniel Norris, Centre for Applied Sciences




Simone Hensby, CCEN





Patrick Dixon, British Library
	
	Discussions and Actions
	Who

	1
	Welcome and introductions
· No actions noted.
	

	2
	Draft new Sustainability Delivery Plan
· The figures showing the reduction in waste across the borough following the enhanced recycling rollout are not yet available for analysis. 
· The council has commissioned a study of its own properties with a view to utilising roof space for sustainability projects. This study will be ready in the spring. 

· The Council’s bid for RE:NEW home energy visit funding may not be limited to particular measures. Officers to check whether draughtproofing is an eligible measure.  
· Food growing has been referenced in the carbon emissions, waste and biodiversity section of the plan. Advice from the Small Steps programme will include advice to communities on food growing. 

· AR commented that managing and reducing waste would be more positive if rephrased in the context of recycling and reusing. 

· 25 schools in Camden are running food growing projects

· LS commented that the word ‘delivery’ in the title of the Sustainability Delivery Plan is unnecessary. 

· DK commended the focus on carbon emissions and queried the extent of Council’s involvement with the Green Deal. 

· RS queried the focus on reducing carbon emissions from domestic buildings rather than non domestic ones.

· DL suggested that it would be useful to define ‘significantly more people taking steps..’ so that it is possible to see positive change over time and therefore make it more engaging. OM agreed that a suite of indicators could be used to underpin it.

· QS suggested that the connection between health and wellbeing and sustainability is highlighted more and also that more photographs of people doing things (green gym for example) are used.

· AG suggested that the use of recycling figures rather than those for residual waste would tell a more positive story.
· GJ suggested that the actions which individuals can take could be more quantifiable and show how they contribute to the overall targets.

· SO’C agreed that more focus and encouragement for food growing is needed.

· DL and RS both agreed that a more quantifiable target or expectation was needed for businesses. OM highlighted that the Camden Climate Change Alliance is the key route to targeting businesses for change. 

· OM to make it clearer in the wording that there is a time lag on data for carbon emissions from businesses.

· LS suggested more detail on how schools and the Council can work better together. 
· SO’C suggested that OM share details of the sustainability plan with community groups via CCEN.
	OM
OM

OM

	3
	Progressing the building retrofit agenda in Camden
· AR queried when the feedback on the Pay As You Save (Green Deal pre-cursor) pilots will be available. 
· DK explained that it’s already available – they have been successful but were heavily incentivised unlike Green Deal so difficult to draw conclusions. DK highlighted that the local authorities will need to be involved in order to meet the tough Green Deal targets.
· DL found the proposed matrix very clear and useful. DL commented that it would also be useful to see potential CO2 savings.

· RS thought that the matrix would be useful during the early stages but that greater detail would be needed for it to be useful to CAACs. RS also commented on the lack of skills in the local area to carry out this work.

· DK commented that it would be useful if the Small Steps and EST helplines could supply a list of suppliers who can do this type of work. 

· QS queried whether the Council could assist small firms in this area to grow and develop

· LS commented that residents use builders to carry out the work but rarely use architects to give advice. Could the Council assist in facilitating the availability of this advice?

· SO’C suggested the addition of a column detailing the savings and cost of each option.

· GJ highlighted the need for education of residents. Less focus on expensive one-off pilots and more focus on reusable skills. 

· JC spoke about Origin Housings work – green roof pilot in 2012, solar thermal project in 2010 on 3 units, photovoltaic and solid wall insulation pilots taking place in 2011, cavity wall insulation project to be completed in 2011. A stock survey will be complete by May 2011 allowing prioritisation of where work will be done next.

· AR suggested the formation of a sub group to discuss sustainability vs. conservation.

· OM/SM agreed the formation of a group would be helpful to ensure greater dialogue on this issue. Officers would come up with a process for this and identify wider stakeholders who might like to be involved.
	OM

	4
	Future business
· Combined heat and power facilities in Camden
· Feed-in tariffs
	

	5
	AOB
· AR to circulate Bristol’s peak oil report and a document on promoting health and wellbeing
· AR suggested the formation of a ‘Green Camden Map’ to document the exemplar sustainability projects being carried out across the borough. OM suggested we use Camden’s Where my nearest which already includes low carbon buildings.
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